
HOLIDAYS & COVID-19

REMINDERS
•	 USF offices closed December 24 - January 1

Former USF President Judy Genshaft and her husband showing 
their bull pride at the groundbreaking ceremony for the new 
honors college building. 

USF BREAKS GROUND ON 
JUDY GENSHAFT HONORS 
COLLEGE FACILITY

The university broke ground on the new home of 
the Judy Genshaft Honors College, a five-story, 
85,000-square-foot facility that will strengthen USF’s 
position to attract the best students.

The honors college aligns with USF’s goals in student 
success and supports the university’s long-term 
aspirations. The college consists of more than 2,400 
high-achieving, cross-disciplinary scholars.  

The new facility will feature interwoven spaces for 
classrooms, study areas, faculty and advisor offices, 
event areas, a computer lab, performance and create 
spaces and numerous collaborative spaces – expanding 
the range of academic opportunities for students and 
giving them a true “home” on campus. Construction is 



Located to the right of the 
USF Post Office, the USF Key 
Shop issues keys, re-keys and/
or changes locks for all of the 
E&G buildings on-campus. 

It’s important that they have 
a well-functioning team as 
the Key Shop typically has 
a large workload. They cut 
approximately 5,000 keys 
each year, help unlock doors 
when individuals get locked 
out, supply master keys 
when needed, and perform 
maintainence on locks. 

The key shop team is made 
up of three employees: David 
Whetsell. David Tong, and 
Eric Berrios. Each team 
member has their own special 
knowledge and talents, and 
they fit like a puzzle when 
they work together. 

Whetsell, with over 30 
years of experience at USF, 
brings a large amount of 
institutional knowledge and 
a strong work ethic. Tong, 
who has been with the Key 
Shop for over 13 years, is the 
mathematical wizard of the 
team. The newest member, 
Berrios who has been with 
the team for a year, jumped 
in and learned things very 
quickly. In his four years of 
supervising the key shop, 
Hari Patel says the team 
never says no, they only ask 
how they can plan to get 
something accomplished. 

New foliage, Begonia ‘Encore IV Christmas Mix’. was planted outside of the Fowler 
entrance by grounds personnel Maria Luyanda, Jose Cruz, and David Moore.

ALL ABOUT THE KEY SHOP

Picture above: David Tong and David 
Whetsell stand outside the entrance to the 
key shop.
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FACILITIES

WORK ANNIVERSARIES

Matthew Palmer 39

Carolyn Glover 21

Jose Tirado 18

John McCaffrey 13

Patricia Jaipersad 11

Gary Spencer 11

Lawrence Burriss 10

Maritza Melendez Pinto 9

John Assam 9

Paula Scott 9

Thomas Mccarthy 9

Ajante Howell 9

Peter Gutzkow 9

Fabio Soler 8

Richard Piccininni 4

Anibal Gonzalez 4

Manuel Acevedo 3

Thomas Shepherd 3

Jasmine Lynch 2

Eli Algarin Rodriguez 2

Robert Baynard 1

Catherine Lloyd 13

Brian Davis 3

Harry Quinones-Cabrero 3

PARKING & TRANSPORTATION

E l i z a b e t h  B e a l l 4


